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In their introduction, the authors of this guide for newly qualified teachers say “a sense of humour is essential”. You’ll also need a healthy bank balance if you’re to buy all the books of advice and guidance that are available. 

This one is written by twenty academics from various university education departments. It starts with ‘Being a teacher’ a section that looks at the expectations of the job, suggestions for managing your workload and guidance on teamwork. It is followed by sections on establishing your teaching role, consolidating it, and moving on – a kind of cradle to grave cycle. Fortunately, ‘Moving on’ refers to career progression, not to being farmed out to the Home for Bewildered Teachers.

What you get from this broad academic perspective is an authentic picture of school realities, much of it supported by research evidence. The bibliography alone runs to more than fifteen pages. The style is often descriptive – showing us what schools can be like – rather than filled with advice. 

So in the section on communicating with parents there is an acknowledgement that teachers have to write reports and that parents’ evenings are important, but apart from the suggestion that “the discussions should never become negative or argumentative” it doesn’t attempt to say how.

The overall strength of the book is the ambitious range of topics it covers: I can’t recall many books with a couple of paragraphs on ‘confronting technophobia’. However, new teachers might wish that there was rather more practical guidance. 

